Grow with Marinis

From: Grow with Marinis

Sent: Thursday, 11 April 2013 9:49 AM

To: Grow with Marinis

Subject: Canberra's Latest Challenge

Attachments: 2013 04 10 _ Government Announces Super Changes.pdf

Dear Friends

Just about everyone will have read, seen or heard the latest superannuation changes being proposed by the Federal Government in last week's announcement.

I would like to make three brief points:

Don't panic

- Super remains the best investment opportunity going around; and
- Super really does need a rethink.

The first point I should make is that the negative changes will affect very few people - at least for the next decade. I have read that about 16,000 Australians with super funds generating more than \$100,000 pa will be affected therefore leaving almost five million of us unaffected.

On the positive side, older workers will be allowed to contribute more to super, which is a real positive.

(The details are well summed up in the attached summary from SPAA)

That having been said, if I am reading the polls correctly, it is very unlikely that Superannuation Minister Bill Shorten and the Gillard Government will be in a position to introduce the legislation to enable this to occur. Opposition finance spokesman Mathias Cormann has said they will not introduce the same rules.

(Note: You can see my recent correspondence with Senator's Shorten and Cormann at www.marinisgroup.com.au)

Turning now to the second point: don't let all this negative publicity scare you, super remains **THE** most tax effective way of growing your wealth and as is often overlooked, drawing it down when you get older. Presently, the first \$25,000 you put into super is only taxed at 15% (as are its earnings) rather than your marginal rate which could be up to 45%. You get a lot more 'bang' for your hard earned dollar when it's put into super.

Furthermore, when it comes time to draw down on super, as long as you are over 60, it is tax free. (Don't forget you can also put up to \$450,000 of after-tax money into super as well in certain circumstances, which will also remove its taxable status!)

Finally the third point: Governments of both persuasions have over the years used super as a "piggy bank" to raid and as a political tool to appeal to different groups of voters.

I think we really need the next government to hold a summit which involves all parties and interest groups and to collectively decide how to fix super once and for all – and then commit to a bi-partisan approach... and to leave it alone for a decade at least.

Super is too important a part of Australian's lives for this constant tinkering to go on.

I have attached a really good summary of the proposed super changes but, as always, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact either myself or any of the team here at Marinis Financial Group.

Theo Marinis B.A, B.Ec, CPA, FPA[®] Financial Strategist Authorised Representative



GROW @ Marinis

Financial Strategies (SA) Pty Ltd | **ABN** 54 083 005 930 Trading as **Marinis Financial Group** | Australian Financial Services Licence No: 326403

P 08 8130 5130 | F 08 8331 9161 | E grow@marinisgroup.com.au
A 67 Kensington Road, Norwood SA 5067 | W marinisgroup.com.au

If you do not wish to receive further messages of this nature, send a reply email with the word UNSUBSCRIBE in the subject box.

This message is confidential and may be privileged. It is intended only for the use of the addressee named above. If you are not the intended recipient, any unauthorised dissemination, distribution or copying is illegal. We do not guarantee the security or completeness of information hereby transmitted and we are not liable in either respect for any delay. Nothing in this message is intended as an offer or solicitation for the purchase or sale of any financial instrument. Any market prices or data, unless specifically verified and identified as such, are not warranted as to completeness or accuracy. It is the responsibility of the recipient to virus scan this email.



Government announces Super changes

On Friday 5 April 2013 the Minister for Financial Services and Superannuation, the Hon Bill Shorten MP, and the Deputy Prime Minister and Treasurer, the Hon Wayne Swan MP, announced the Government's proposed changes to the superannuation laws. The Government have aimed the changes at creating what they believe will be a more equitable and sustainable retirement income system.

The following is a summary of the announced changes to superannuation

1. Changes to the tax exemption for earnings on superannuation assets supporting income streams

From 1 July 2014, earnings on assets supporting income streams above \$100,000 per year will be taxed at a rate of 15 per cent. This is in contrast to the current rules where all earnings from assets supporting superannuation income streams are tax-free. The Government estimates that this measure will only affect 16,000 superannuation members who are estimated to have superannuation balances of \$2 million and over.

The Government has said it will ensure that members of defined benefit funds will be equally impacted by this change as members of accumulation funds. This will be achieved by calculating notional earnings for each year a defined benefit member is in receipt of a concessionally taxed superannuation pension.

The measure grandfathers the CGT treatment of existing assets supporting income streams until 1 July 2014. This will cause the CGT treatment of assets supporting income streams to have a three tiered structure over the next 10 years so that for:

- assets that were purchased before 5 April 2013, the reform will only apply to capital gains that accrue after 1 July 2024;
- assets that are purchased from 5 April 2013 to 30 June 2014, individuals will have the choice of applying the reform to the entire capital gain, or only that part that accrues after 1 July 2014; and
- assets that are purchased from 1 July 2014, the reform will apply to the entire capital gain.

2. Increasing the concessional caps for certain superannuation members

The concessional contribution cap will be increased so that:

- From 1 July 2013 taxpayers aged 60 and over will have a \$35,000 cap; and
- From 1 July 2014 taxpayers aged 50 and over will have a \$35,000 cap.

This will replace the Government's previous proposal of a higher cap for over 50s with balances under \$500,000. The Government abandoned this proposal due to industry criticism that the proposed measure was too complex and difficult to administer.

The general concessional cap is expected to reach \$35,000 by 1 July 2018.



3. Reform of the Excess Contribution Tax treatment of excess concessional contributions.

The new Excess Contribution Tax (ECT) regime for concessional contributions will allow taxpayers that have exceeded their concessional contribution cap after 1 July 2013 to withdraw the excess contribution from their superannuation fund with the excess contribution being taxed at the taxpayer's marginal rate. In addition, an interest charge will be levied on the excess contribution to recognise that tax on excess concessional contributions is collected at a later date than normal income tax.

The result of these changes is that an excess concessional contribution will be taxed in the same way that a non-concessional contribution would have been taxed.

4. Council of Superannuation Custodians

The Government has proposed to establish a Council of Superannuation Custodians to ensure that future changes to superannuation are consistent with a Charter of Superannuation Adequacy and Sustainability.

The Council will be responsible for assessing future superannuation policy changes against principles of certainty, adequacy, fairness and sustainability. The Council will provide an annual report to be tabled in Parliament.

5. Extending normal deeming rules to superannuation account based income streams

The Government has proposed to extend the normal deeming rules to superannuation account-based income streams for the purposes of the pension income test. The Government said this was to ensure all financial investments are assessed fairly and under the same rules.

From 1 January 2015 the standard pension deeming arrangements will apply to new superannuation account-based income streams assessed under the pension income test rules.

All products held by pensioners before 1 January 2015 will be grandfathered indefinitely and continue to be assessed under the existing rules for the life of the product so no current pensioner will be affected, unless they choose to change products.

6. Extending concessional tax treatment to deferred lifetime annuities

The Government will provide the same concessional tax treatment that superannuation assets supporting superannuation income streams receive for deferred lifetime annuities. This will apply from 1 July 2014.

7. Changes to the arrangements for lost superannuation

The Government will further increase the account balance threshold for lost superannuation to be held by the Australian Taxation Office to \$2,500 from 31December 2015, and to \$3,000 from 31 December 2016.

How can we help?

If you would like some assistance with identifying how these recent changes are likely to affect your own superannuation, please feel free to give me a call to arrange a time to meet so that we can discuss their impact on your particular circumstances. We can then determine whether you need to make any changes to your existing arrangements.